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Greetings Folks, 

Welcome to a real scorcher month of july.  We have several events this 
month. 

First, we are coming to the time when we need help from our members for 
the Reliability Tour.  Bill Preston needs people to test drive the various daily 
tour routes.  He would like to have more than one driver review each route.  
Contact Bill at 315-539-8235,home or 315-224-5759, cell, or E-mail 
oavatey@excite.com.  The test drives do not require a vintage vehicle.  I 
am doing two routes this coming week and will take full advantage of the air 
conditioning in my van. He needs all the check runs done by July 16 so 
he has time to make corrections and get the tour books to the printer a 
month before the tour.  Also, as of our last meeting, there was still a need 
for Hospitality Room hosts, particularity in the evenings.  Anyone interested 
should contact Ann Neal.  Remember, Wayne Drumlins is a sponsoring 
club for this tour  so lets show all the tour participants what a great tour we 
can host for their enjoyment. 
 

Rusty Smith has provided us with the itinerary for our July 21
st
 Wayne 

Drumlins tour. The schedule is in Rusty’s tour notes on page 4. If you 
haven't signed up yet, contact Donna Goellner before July 14

th
 so she can 

get the final head count to Rusty for reservations at D & R Depot for lunch.   
 

We have also received a couple of invitations for our members this month.  
One of them is from the Pioneer Gas engine Club.  The gas engine club 
has invited our members to display our vehicles on the Saturday of their 
show, July 28

th
,  at the Marion Town Park. They would like to have as many 

of our members’ vehicles as possible.  For many years we have “shared” 
the park with the Gas Engine show in July and our show in August.  The 
Gas Engine Club has purchased our shed in the park. 
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JUNE 2018 MINUTES 
 

The June 20, 2018 meeting was held at the Marion Town Park as we were going through the 
inventory of what various members had and what was in the shed from the Car Show and was 
opened at 7:26PM by our President Dick Stearns and began with the Pledge of Allegiance to our 
flag.  17 members were present.  Thank goodness it was a pleasant evening. 
 

SECRETARY'S REPORT - A motion was made by Joel Neal to accept the May minutes. Seconded 
by Charlie Bauder.  Motion carried. 
 

TREASURER'S REPORT - Ann Neal, Treasurer reported on our accounts.  A motion was made by 
Pete Empson and seconded by Matt Canavan to accept this report.  Motion carried. 
 

BOARD OF DIRECTOR'S REPORT - Matt Canavan reported that it is very quiet. 
 

SHOW COMMITTEE - In regards to the AACA Horseless Carriage Reliability Tour, everything is on 
schedule per Steve Heald.  There are 42 cars and 80 people registered, which is a very good count 
and volunteers are filling up where needed as well as the baskets for the raffle.  Bill Preston would 
like volunteers to go over the routes.  Matt Canavan, Dick Stearns, Joel/Ann Neal, Joe Marino and 
Charlie Bauder volunteered.  The Hospitality Room is in need to have volunteers for the evening 
hours.  Ann Neal and Charlie Bauder are doing a good job on the Committees. 
 

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE - Jean Empson, Chairman, had nothing to report. 
 

CONCERNS FOR MEMBERS AND ANY CORRESPONDENCES RECEIVED - None 
 

BUY SELL OR TRADE - None 
 

OLD BUSINESS - There were 10 members who went on the Canandaigua Lady, a couple had the 
lunch.  It was very calm, sunny and a slight breeze.  It was very relaxing.  There was a group of girls 
there with one of them celebrating her 21

st
 birthday.  They seem to have a great time.  Then 9 of us 

went to the Ontario Historical Society to check out the Moto Meter display with Francis Clax the 
exhibit’s curator.  The men were pretty fascinated by the presentation.  Afterwards, 6 of us went to 
the Villager Restaurant for a delicious meal.  Thank you Bill/Diana VanDeWeghe and Dick/Brenda 
Stearns for an enjoyable day.  Unfortunately, Bill came down with a stomach bug and was unable to 
join us. 
 

NEW BUSINESS - None 
 

President Dick Stearns brought up about the President’s Porch Picnic.  He would like to get a 
consensus of how many would be able to attend and what date we should shoot for.  The past few 
years, there has been a low attendance. 
 

A sign up sheet was passed around for Rusty Smith’s event on Saturday, July 21
st
 for the Jello 

Factory, lunch at the D&R restaurant and visiting her uncle’s farm.  We have 13 so far.  If you can 
attend, please let our Secretary Donna Goellner know as she has who is coming so far.  We will 
need a count before our July 18

th
 meeting.  It sounds like a great day planned. 

 

President Dick Stearns thanked the refreshment committee which consisted of Rita Canavan and 
Marion O’Neil. 
 

Refreshments for the next meeting on July 18
th
 will be the Ice Cream Social to be held at Jean and 

Pete Empson.  Bring lawn chairs and toppings.  Come by 7:00PM. 
 

There was no Door Prize drawing or 50/50. 
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Member photographs and articles are 
welcome and encouraged.  Thank you. 
 

WAYNE DRUMLINS ANTIQUE AUTO REGION CALENDAR FOR 2018 

The Wayne Drumlins Antique Auto Region 
The purpose of this Region shall be to supplement the activities of the 
Antique Automobile Club of America and to provide mutual enjoyment 

for  members 
  

DATE ACTIVITY PLACE TIME HOSTS 

14-July 
Finger Lakes Live   

Steamers 
Clyde, NY 1:00 pm  

18-July 
Monthly Meeting &      

Ice Cream Social 
1267 Ridley Road, Phelps 7:00 pm 

Jean & Pete 

Empsom 

21-July 
Jell-O museum, Lunch, 

Noble Hurst farm tour  
Linwood & LeRoy 

 
Rusty Smith 

28-July Pioneer Gas Engine Show Marion Town Park 
9:00am to 
9:00pm 

 

19-Aug to 

24-Aug 
AACA Reliability Tour Geneva All Day  

Steve Heald     

Chairman 

Sept.TBA President’s Picnic North Road, Canandaigua 1pm 
Dick & Brenda 

Stearns 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:46PM by a motion from Steve Heald and seconded by Ann 
Neal. 
 

We then went through the shed and various vehicles to sort out what we would like to keep, 
especially since some of the items can be used for the AACA Reliability Tour. 
 

Respectfully submitted by: 
Donna Goellner, Secretary 

Hi. Steve and I went to the great race festivities in 
Fairport and ran into these two!  Thought it might 
be nice to post a pic of Phil and Verna for our 
members to see. 
 

Thanks to Pam Heald for sharing this picture.  It is 
good to see phil and Verna are still getting out and 
about from time to time. 

Wayne Drumlins Members 
Out and About 
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Here is the information for the schedule on July 21.   
 

We are supposed to meet at 10 o'clock in the morning at the Leroy Historical Society.  The 
easiest way to get there is:  take the NYS Thruway to exit 47 which is Route 19.  Go south on 19 
to Route 5 and turn left on Route 5 going East, The Jell-O Museum  is on the corner of Church 
and Main in the village of Leroy.  It is $5.50 for the entrance fee to all 3 exhibits.   
 

We will go back to Route 19 North and have lunch at the D & R Depot.  It is just before the 
railroad tracks.    They have a cute little gift shop with reasonable prices.   
 

Then, we will follow along to Noblehurst Farms in Pavilion, NY.  This farm uses and recycles 
everything that is needed onsite.  It is a 24 hour operation. 
 

Museum phone number:     585-768-7433 
D & R Depot phone number:     585-768-6270 
 
 

Saturday  July 21st Tour 
 

Rusty Smith, Host 

There is a very interesting article in the March/April 2018 issue of Life in the Finger Lakes 
magazine about Noblehuirst Farms and their involvement in supplying green energy to the 
Linwood, NY area.   They are a leader in the recycling and green energy fields, not just a dairy 
farm.  This should be a very interesting and informative trip.   
 

The Jell-o museum is one of those attractions that is close to home and has always been there, 
and will continue to be, so “we will get there some day”. A trip which never quite materializes.  
Now is a good time. 
 

Of course, the meals at D & R Depot are second to none and alone are worth the trip.  Get your 
reservations to Donna for a meal in the restored Buffalo, Rochester, and Pittsburg Railroad 
station, now known as the D & R Depot, before July 14

th
 

The second invitation is from the Finger Lakes Live Steamers.  We have been invited to their 
open house on Saturday, July 14

th
, in Clyde, NY.  Although this is not a Wayne Drumlins Club trip, 

it is still an enjoyable outing and there is an added attraction this year. The details are in the        
E-mail that Bill VanDeWeghe and I received from the Live Steamers, reprinted in part on page 5. 
 

Just a reminder, our July monthly meeting this month is the annual Ice Cream Social at Jean and 
Pete Empson’s.  Please remember to bring your own chairs as Jean and Pete have a limited 
supply.  Also, please bring your favorite toppings. 
 

I have one other item.  I need input concerning the President’s Porch Picnic.  Should we have it?  
What weekend in late September or early October should it be held?  How many members would 
like to attend? 
 

Thank you. 
 



Happy Anniversary to: 
 

Anne & Alan Canne 7/9 

Happy Birthday to: 
  

Verna Mendola      7/19 
Matt Canavan   7/22 
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Hey Bill. We wondered if Wayne Drumlins might be interested in joining us for our July Event? 
 

Saturday, July 14th. 
 

Tour to the FINGER LAKES 
LIVE STEAMERS! 
 

From our last newsletter: 
 

Fill in the blank on your calendar for Saturday, July 14 with a trip to The Finger Lakes Live 
Steamers in Clyde.  We’ll head to The Finger Lakes Live Steamers site around 1 PM for rides 
on large scale model steam trains. There are two sizes of ride-on trains and one train too small 
to ride on. This is also where the members of the Steamers work on their trains. 
 

Who are the FL Live Steamers? They are a club of folks who build and/or operate model 
steam engines that actually operate by the expansion of steam. The club is located nearby at 
302 Clyde-Marengo Road in Clyde, New York. 
 

In addition to us, the Midstate Miata Car Club will be visiting also, with 10-15 cars expected. 
We’re hoping that we get a good turnout of Early Ford V-8s too!  
 

Dick, Bill VanDeWeghe suggested that I send this to you also. Our club is struggling lately to 
get participation in our activities. Bill suggested that maybe clubs ought to think about some 
joint events. 
 

You can find directions at FingerLakesLiveSteamers.org  
 

Frank Scheidt 
Editor 

Saturday  July 14th Tour  
 

Finger Lakes Live Steamers 

Editor’s notes: 
I have visited this group’s open houses several times over the years and always found 
something interesting.  After all, the Stanley brothers weren’t the only people who harnessed 
steam power to move people. 
 

Hope to see you there. 
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Wayne Drumlins Members 
Out and About 

On Saturday, June 9th, Wayne drumlins members 
gathered for a two hour cruise on the Canandaigua 
Lady.  The day was comfortably cool and a bit 
overcast, but no rain.  Following the cruise, we had 
the opportunity to view the Motometer display at the 
Ontario county Historical Society and were hosted 
by the display’s curator, Francis Clax.  Francis 
discussed the history of the Motometer, its 
invention, development, marketing, and eventual 
demise.  Francis provided a wealth of information. 

Just a Reminder 

Something to think about as we face our first 
heat wave of the summer. 
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Cover photo 

Wayne Drumlins Members 
Out and About 

Both Joe Marino’s 1928 Hupmobile Model A Sportster and Charlie Bauder’s 1941 
Hupmobile Skylark were seen at Bostrom Farms second annual car show in Flint, NY, 
on June 16

th
.  

1965 Mustang 2+2  
Owner: Matt Canavan 
1965 Mustang 2+2 
The Mustang was found at a 
restoration shop in Jacksonville, 
Florida, in 1996.  I used some frequent 
flyer miles, flew down in the morning, 
drove it around for a few hours, 
agreed on a price, then flew back to 
Rochester.  All in a days work! (an 
expensive day).  A few weeks later it 
showed up on a car transport.  It has a 
small block V8 and a four-speed, and no power steering. A little work has been done since 

(disc brakes on the front and a 
dual diagonal master cylinder, 
lowered suspension, wheels, tires, 
Hurst shifter).  It has no rust 
whatsoever. It's 53 years old, and 
driving it shows how cars have 
come a long way - the stock bucket 
seats provide no back support and 
it rides like a buckboard, 
appropriate for a car named 
Mustang! 
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